
   

                                      Official publication of the Rotary Club of Victor Harbor 

PO Box 213, Victor Harbor 5211 

E-mail:  victor.rotary@gmail.com 

District Governor; Kim Harvey 

 Meeting 4036               Meeting 4037 

April 10 2019               April 24 2019 

Fellowship                   Fellowship               Details later 

Jessica Brody             Neville Wiliss 

Chairman                     Chairman                   Chairman 

Geoffrey Simpson        Wayne Abbott 

Toastmaster            Toast Mistress              Toastmaster 

Graham Moody           Julie Irwin 

Speaker                      Speaker                      

Mark Cox on Bike     Melanie Sjoberg 

Ride and                    Heysen Trail      

Conference                Victor Harbor    

Victor Harbor                Yacht Club              Victor Harbor   

Yacht Club                                

President:  Mark Cox 

Secretary: David Elliott 

Tale Editor: John Cunningham 

Sergeant: Jeff McEvoy 

Meetings; 1st and 3rd Wednes-

days of the month. 

6-30 for 7-00 pm 

Victor Harbor Yacht Club 

Apologies and Visitors to:  

apologiesvhr@gmail.com 

 OR: 0422784028  OR TO 

scummings@internode.on.net 

by Monday 18 March  12 noon 

                      The Whale Tale              

  Club of Victor Harbor 



 

 

 

 

                                       SPECIAL NOTICE 

 

               Reminder : The meetings in April will be on April 10 

                                      and April 24 

     Due to Conference and Bike Ride. 

 

    This change of date is for the month of April only. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

l 

            April 5 - 7 Conference in Broken Hill 

           Sunday May 5    District Assembly  Murray Bridge 

     Friday May 10    Yankalilla Rotary Club Bon Fire Night 

           Saturday May 18  Goolwa Rotary Club Quiz Night 

 

    Apologies and Guests for April 10   

    by Tuesday 9  at 12 noon to Stewart 

    Cummings ( see page 1 for numbers etc.) 

 

 



 

Welcome to  Whale Tale  21 

The Meeting on Wednesday April 10  is at Victor Harbor 

Yacht Club 

Cost $22 

Apologies and visitors  to Stewart Cummings by Tuesday  

9 April by 12 noon at 0422784028  

Or : scummings@internode.on.net 

 Or :  apologiesvhr@gmail.com  

plus any special Dietary requirements. 

 

    

 

Here we are a bit late due to the Conference in Broken Hill last weekend. 

The excitement was in the  week before with a large group of people involved with the bike 

ride Ocean to Outback.  

The group consisted of about 25 riders plus support crew to supply morning and afternoon 

tea plus whatever help  was required. 

The group arrived outside of Broken Hill on Thursday afternoon and paused to get organised 

for the final run into the City of Broken Hill. 

After being escorted into the City by a police escort with sirens they arrived to a Civic Welcome 

by the Mayor in the City Park on Argent Street. 

There was much excitement as the group rode down the main drag ( Argent Street). 

President Mark will tell us all the details on Wednesday night. 

Although I was only a spectator I felt very proud of the group who  had put so much effort into 

the ride and also of Pres. Mark in his speech of reply to  the welcome by the Mayor. 

On Thursday night the group of riders and supporters gathered in one of the Hotels for a din-

ner and celebration of getting to the destination. 

 

I arrived back in Victor Harbor with Julie Irwin on Sunday night driving from Broken Hill , leav-

ing the Conference early with Brenton and Meredith Abbott , from Encounter Bay Rotary Club . 

President Mark will tell the Club  of an Award given by the Conference Committee to our Club. 

 

 



 

 

   

     .A few weeks ago Paul Freebairn was accused of sitting down on the job. He denied this but 

here is the proof. 

 

     Caught out by a roving Camera person 

March 28 the Bike riders left Victor Harbor and arrived in Broken Hill on Thursday 

                                                              April 4  

 



 

Mark replying to the Welcome from the Mayor with DG Kym 

and the Mayor at Broken Hill 

Jenny and Malc wanted to be alone 

at the Get together at the Race 

Course while the rest of us enjoyed 

the bbq.. It was a twilight get together 

Organised  by the group who were 

camped at the Race Course. 



 

The Four Way Test. 

Of all the things we think ,say or do 

1 Is it the truth? 

2.Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build Good Will and  

Better Friendships? 

4. Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------ 

Celebrations for April 
     Celebrations will be published at the beginning of each month with members expected to 

pay only once for any special occasion.   

                

Inductions Malcolm Menadue 

Birthday: Nick Hayles, Sue Ellers, Graham Dean. Deane Michelmore, Stewart Cum-

mings 

Anniversary  Graham Dean and Judy, 

. 

Please note that the  contact for apologies and guests is Stew-

art Cummings (04227840280 ) or by e-mail as published on 

page One of  the Whale Tale.                    , 

 

 Apologies for the late “Whale Tale” but I was in Broken Hill for the confer-
ence and arrival of the Ocean To Outback ride. 

The conference next year will be at Mildura 26-29 March 2020. This will be the 
last 9520 Conference as the new District will come into  being after this date. 
  


